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TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL
TRANSPORTATION/PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES
VIRTUAL TELEPHONIC MEETING
Wednesday August 21, 2024 6:30 PM

Zoom Meeting Online or By Telephone
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84227443129 
Dial 1-669-900-6833 to Join the Meeting
Then dial ID: 84227443129 and Press #


1. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM
Present were: Susan Rogen, Eran Heissler, Harvey Goldberg, Iris Polonsky, Scott Diamond, Mark Epstein, and Bob Shmaeff.
Absent were: Christopher Ahula, Varant Majarian, Duncan MacIntosh, and Paul Radenberg
2. There were no public comments. 
3.  Eran moved and Bob seconded a motion to approve the minutes from June 21, 2024 meeting;
The motion was approved unanimously

4. Tarzana Recreation Center report as per stakeholder Steve Wizman “general maintenance of
the grass area has been exceptionally better for the last two months”;
5. The two locations on Tampa crossings are moving along slowly;
6. Our request for the left-hand turn signal at the entrance to the 101 freeway north has been denied by Caltrans siting the following: “A traffic engineering study for a protected left turn signal phase on NB Tampa to NB 101 on-ramp was conducted which included a review of the intersection collision history, traffic turning volume count and left turn traffic delay analysis. Based on results utilizing California MUTCH 2014 Edition’s guidance, a protected left turn signal phase is not justified at this time”;
7. Real Time Crime Centers are scheduled for 3 precincts Van Nuys, Hollywood Wilshire Divisions. Do we want to move forward with David Bright’s 
suggestion of having neighbors submit comments to Council and once submitted requesting the Mayor’s Office expand the program to the West Valley Division?;  Susan moved and 
Bob seconded a motion to present this to the full board. The motion was approved unanimously
8. There were no other comments. The   the next meeting will be determined in September 2024. Agenda items for the meeting should be submitted
one week prior to the scheduled meeting date;
9. Meeting adjourned at 6:47 PM
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